Public realm steering group 
16 October 2013, 6.30pm, BizSpace (Shakespeare Business Centre)
Present: Daniel Moore (DM), Walter Reed (WR), Anthea Masey (AM), Danny Friedman (DF), David Hills (DH) DSDHA, Sue Bell (SB), Natasha Walker (NW), Naomi Smith (NS), Maude Estwick (ME), Hazel Watson (HW), Mandy Mazliah (MM) minutes
Apologies: Stuart Gardner, Clare Neely, Olly Kendall, Andy Lorentson, John Frankland, Ann Hoad, Tom Bridgman, Cllr Nigel Haselden, Tim Gaymer, Richard Ambler, Mark Trevethan

				
1. Welcome to new members
Daniel Moore
2. Note of the steering group 19 September 2013
The note was agreed
3. Matters arising
RA still to see ideas for taking work forward 
The voting document is in production and will be sent out early November, to be returned by 25 Nov. The group discussed including a map or pictures. And it was agreed that a map would be best. 
AM to send voting document around to the group.
DSDHA are still to hear whether they will be appointed to carry on phase 2 of the masterplan work.
There is no longer a budget for a quietways route through LJ.
AM to follow up with Rachel Heywood and Jim Dickson about setting up a partnership.

Extra item: Business association discussion
DM gave an update on his work at Lambeth Council with the business community. He would like to see whether there is an appetite in Loughborough Junction for a business association. Benefits include: being one cohesive body makes consultation easier, group purchasing of goods and services is easier, group lobbying for example for a cash machine, refuse collection. It would cost each business £25 a year to subscribe. 
NW to mention the idea of a business association to Biz Space clients and see what the response is. 
DM to clarify what is required of the business association in terms of having a treasurer, registering with Companies House etc.
NW to email DM so he has her details.

4. Consultation on the final draft of the Loughborough Junction plan

Residents
See matters arising above for info about voting document. 
Business community
“We Keep Loughborough Junction Clean” campaign to start with businesses that have a shop front to begin in November.

5. Cambria Road and bridge improvements
About half of the pieces of artwork are now up under Cambria Bridge. Steel workers about to start work on steel rails on the bridge. New bollards being designed. There will be a board explaining the idea and with a list of the artists. There is a little bit of money left over for lighting. Important that new lights are very bright, for safety. DH recommended Studio Dekka to do the lighting. 
6. NEP in Coldharbour – results of latest consultation
No update from Lambeth
7. Cycle route plans in Herne Hill and Coldharbour wards and timescale.
See above – funding has been slashed.
8. AOB
NS – Friends of Ruskin Park is going to be pushing for the Denmark Hill to Northway Road to be open until 9.30pm every night. Will need changes at Denmark Hill entrance to make it less gloomy. LJAG would support this. 
Next meeting Thursday 21 November 2013
